
 

 

NOTICE TO PASS A BY-LAW TO STOP UP & CLOSE 

 A PORTION OF A PUBLIC HIGHWAY 

TAKE NOTICE THAT pursuant to Section 34 of the Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001, c.25, as 

amended, the Council of the Municipality of South Dundas intends to pass a by-law to stop up and 

close Frank Street and a portion of James Street in Iroquois, ON. 

The purpose of the proposed closure is to facilitate infrastructure upgrades to the Iroquois Plaza. Upon 

closure, the affected portions will be temporarily inaccessible to vehicular and pedestrian traffic. 

A map showing the portions of the highways to be closed may be viewed at the Municipal Office at the 

address below during regular office hours. Any person who claims that their land will be prejudicially 

affected by the by-law may attend the meeting and/or make written submission to the municipality. 

The Council of the Municipality of South Dundas will consider the proposed by-law at its regular 

meeting scheduled for Monday, June 23, 2025, at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at 34 Ottawa 

Street, Morrisburg, Ontario. 

Any person wishing to be heard regarding this matter should submit written comments to the 

undersigned before 4:30 p.m. on Friday, June 13, 2025. 

DATED: April 25, 2025 

Crystal LeBrun 

Director of Corporate Services/Clerk 

clebrun@southdundas.com 

34 Ottawa Street, Box 740 

Morrisburg ON  K0C 1X0 

Phone: 1-613-543-2673 ext 4766 

Office hours: Monday to Thursday 8:30 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

Friday 8:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


